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that the Governor in Council has already approved the
terms and conditions.

Mr. Gillespie: I do not think I can add more than to
say that an option is an option. You are familiar with
options. It states the conditions under which, if you de-
cide to exercise the option, you will acquire all or part
of the shares outstanding of a corporation.

In the case of the option the federal government negoti-
ated with de Havilland, the option provides for 100 per
cent share purchase by the federal government if the fed-
eral government so decides. That decision will be taken
in a matter, I suppose, of some weeks or months, in the
near future.

Mr., Stevens: Mr. Chairman, could the Minister then
furnish the Committee, so that we may tell whether the
$28 million figure is a fair new estimate, with de Havil-
land’s statements for the past five years showing balance
sheets, profit and loss picture for this company?

Mr. Gillespie: I believe that is private to the company
itself, Mr. Stevens. I cannot give you that undertaking.

Mr. Stevens: For the record then, are you suggesting
that in spite of the fact that you are not prepared to say
whether this is a good or a bad deal, that Cabinet has
not made up its mind, that this Committee should be ex-
pected to say, “Go ahead with respect to an estimate of
$28.8 million,” and you will not even furnish us with the
statements to look at what we are buying?

Mr. Gillespie: I do not know that we are going to buy
it yet.

Mr. Stevens: Well, do not pass the estimate then. Come
back to us in a supplementary estimate after you have
the facts that you can show us.

Mr. Gillespie: I think you must realize that an option
has to be exercised at some particular time or that option
lapses.

Mr. Stevens: When does the option lapse?

Mr. Gillespie: It is fairly soon, June 28, so the decision
has to be taken between now and then. A good deal of
work is being done by my Department to assess the
potential of the firm.

Mr. Stevens: But you will not let us be privy to any
knowledge that you already have, such as the financial
statements for this company.

Mr. Gillespie: Those are confidential to the firm.
Mr. Stevens: Have you asked the firm if these state-
ments may be made public?

Mr. Gillespie: I have no authority to make any infor-
mation of that kind public.

[Interpretation]

peu surpris par le libellé de ce crédit, car il y est dit
que le gouverneur en conseil a déja approuvé les condi-
tions et modalités.

M. Gillespie: Je pense pas pouvoir ajouter grand chose
a cela. Une option est une option. Vous savez ce que
c’est qu’une option. Elle permet d’établir les conditions
selon lesquelles, si vous décidez d’en profiter, vous pour-
rez acquérir tout ou partie des actions émises d’une
corporation.

Pour l'option qui a été négociée par le gouvernement
fédéral avec de Havilland, l'option prévoit ’achat de
100 p. 100 des actions par le gouvernement fédéral si le
gouvernement fédéral le décide. Cette décision sera prise,
je suppose, d’ici quelques semaines ou quelques mois, en
tout cas dans un avenir proche.

M. Sievens: Monsieur le président, le ministre pourrait-
il fournir au Comité, afin que nous puissions juger si ces
28 millions de dollars sont une estimation juste, les
états financiers de de Havilland pour les cing derniéres
années afin que ’on ait une idée du bilan, des pertes et
des profits de cette compagnie?

M. Gillespie: Je pense que cela appartient en propre a
la compagnie, monsieur Stevens. Je ne puis pas vous
donner plus d’assurance.

M. Stevens: Voulez-vous dire alors qu’en dépit du fait
que vous n’étes pas prét a dire si oui ou non c’est une
bonne affaire, que le cabinet n’a pas encore pris une
décision, que 1'on attend de ce Comité qu’il dise «d’accord
pour ce crédit de 28.8 millions de dollars», et vous ne
voulez méme pas nous fournir les états financiers afin de
savoir ce que nous achetons?

M. Gillespie: Je ne sais pas encore si nous allons
Vacheter.

M. Sievens: Eh bien, ne proposez pas un tel crédit dans
ce cas. Revenez au moment ol 'on présentera le budget
supplémentaire une fois que vous aurez des faits & nous
montrer.

M. Gillespie: Je pense que vous savez qu’une option
peut étre prise 3 un moment donné sinon elle est levée.

M. Stevens: Quand ce délai expire-t-il?

M. Gillespie: Trés bientdt, le 28 juin. Donc la décision
devra étre prise dans l'intervalle. On fait énormément de
travail dans mon ministére afin d’essayer d’évaluer le
potentiel de la société.

M. Stevens: Mais vous ne voulez pas nous révéler ce
dont vous avez connaiszance, comme les états financiers
de cette société.

M. Gillespie: Ce sont des documents confidentiels de la
société.

M. Stevens: Avez-vous demandé a la société si ces
états pouvaient étre rendus publics?

M. Gillespie: Je n’ai aucun pouvoir me permettant de
rendre public ce genre de renseignement.



